Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 26th March, 2007


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Walkden Congregational Church

Harriett Street

Walkden

26th March, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Aled Owen - Walkden High - in the Chair

Councillors Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller, Bernard Pennington, Pat Ryan, Alice Smyth and Les Turner



Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church




Mike Houghton 
} Cawdor Street Allotment Association




Betty Houghton
}




Brenda Lees

} Armitage Residents’ Association




G. Winstanley
}




B. Welch

}




S. Atkinson

}




Cath Hamilton
} Kenyon Residents’ Association




Joan Schofield
}




Mavis Bonney
} St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall




Sylvia Phillips
}




Jennifer Reynolds - Walkden Central Residents’ Association




Andy Sutcliffe - Greater Manchester Police


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust




Adrian Brocklehurst - Walkden Labour Party




Joe Mullen - The Haysbrook Centre




K. Knowles - Guild Hall Community Centre




Lynn Meadowcroft
} Homestart, Salford




Gaynor Morrison
}




J. Hebden

} Local Resident




B. Hebden

}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager




Andy Devine - Road Safety Unit




Glenis Harrison - Salford Youth Service




Marie Johnson - Neighbourhood Development Officer




Chad Jones - Environment Directorate




Nikki Park - Senior Committee Officer

90.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Val Burgoyne, Vincent Devine and Stan Witkowski, and Anne Williams, Ida Seddon, Karen Crook and Frank Bridge.


RESOLVED:
THAT a get well message be sent to Councillor Stan Witkowski, on behalf of all those present at the meeting, wishing him a speedy recovery.

91.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 29th January, 2007, be approved as a correct record, subject to an amendment to the attendance list, to include the name of Adrian Dunning.

92.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 78(a) - Local Bus Services
Following the meeting held with local Councillors, the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive, and First, on 9th March, 2007, at which concerns with regard to proposed changes to bus services were reported, the Neighbourhood Manager provided an update on alterations to the numbers 12, 553 and 554 services, which were due to come into effect on 15th April, 2007.

Adrian Dunning referred to the number 12 service, and indicated that the Ellenbrook/ Newearth Road area would now be disconnected from Worsley Court House, and it was considered that this course of action would not encourage people to use public transport.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
Minute 78(c) - Longshaw Drive Site
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that a number of meetings had been held to discuss the opportunities that could arise from developing a longer term strategy for the site, a brief for a feasibility study had now been completed, and it was hoped to secure funding to enable the development of a vision for a ‘neighbourhood hub’.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c)
Minute 78(d) - Community Action Plan - Update
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that responses were still awaited from some directorates with regard to the Community Action Plan, and an update would be provided at the next meeting of the Executive Group.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(d)
Minute 80(a) - Walkden District Centre
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that he had contacted the consultants working for the owners of the Ellesmere Centre, and at present, they were still unable to provide more details of their plans for the centre, however, they had reiterated that they would keep the Community Committee informed of progress.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e)
Minute 85 - Friends of Walkden Station

Councillor Iain Lindley reported that the Friends of Walkden Station had now established a constitution and a committee, and anyone wishing to be involved would be welcomed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f)
Minute 88 - Cow Lane, Walkden
Councillor Iain Lindley reported that the Cow Lane footpath had now been resurfaced.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

93.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN


POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP 


RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group, held on 22nd February, 2007, be noted.

94.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 53 - Electoral Matters/Local Democracy
The Neighbourhood Manager referred to Local Democracy Week and the Over 50s event, which was due to take place on Thursday, 5th April, 2007, at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, from 10.00 a.m. till 2.00 p.m., and indicated that a series of displays/activities would be provided by local services/agencies.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

95.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR - UPDATE
Andy Sutcliffe provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to :-


· Reduction in number of crime incidents in the area.

· Operation Brocade - reduction in the number of young people congregating in the area.  Due to the success of the operation, it was proposed that it be extended indefinitely, with a new title ‘Operation Channel’, which would focus on anti-social behaviour/minor offences.

· An additional three Community Police Support Officers had now been appointed, and a further two would be assigned to the area by 1st May, 2007, resulting in a total number of 18.

Andy Sutcliffe stressed the importance of the need for information to still be reported to the police, to enable action to be taken, and indicated that such information could be reported on an anonymous basis, and informants were protected.

Reference was made to (a) concerns expressed with regard to a congregation of young girls causing anti-social behaviour outside the off-licence on Kenyon Way, (b) the CCTV monitoring station, and (c) the increase in off-road motorbikes on Kenyon Way and Aspinall Crescent.

Andy Sutcliffe reported that (i) there had been some damage to the CCTV cables which had affected its operation in Little Hulton/Walkden, however, the cameras should now be in full working order, (ii) with regard to the CCTV monitoring station, information was passed to him informing him of any anti-social behaviour in the area, and issues were dealt with on a priority basis, (iii) with regard to the gang of young girls congregating on Kenyon Way, as far as he was aware the situation was being monitored, and he would investigate progress, and (iv) in relation to off-road motorbikes, it was a difficult issue and information was needed with regard to where the bikes were kept. 

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) there had been a campaign at Christmas with regard to off-road motorbikes, (b) Signs would be provided on sites warning of the enforcement powers, and (c) it had been identified that if a bike was being used on an area where these signs had been erected, this would be treated as the first warning.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Andy Sutcliffe be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT Andy Sutcliffe be requested to investigate the concerns raised with regard to the gang of young girls congregating on Kenyon Way.

96.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth Service
Glenis Harrison provided an update in relation to the current youth activities in the area, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Greenheys Youth Centre.

· The Young Fathers/Parents Group.

· Detached Youth Work.

· Walkden Walkabouts.

· Projects that young people in the area were involved in.

· Youth Bike.

· Alcohol Awareness.

· Lowry Walkabout.

Glenis Harrison also referred to the Open Spaces/Environment Task Group and the Youth Task Group, and urged people to become Members, to enable them to be involved in the planning of solutions to local issues.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Glenis Harrison be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Youth Task Group, held on 5th February, 2007, be noted.

(b)
General
The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update in respect of a number of issues including:-

· Community Committee Newsletter - 8,000 copies of the next edition of the community newsletter would be produced, and support had been provided from Harrop Fold School, and the Police Community Support Officers, to assist in its delivery.  Feedback on the new format of the newsletter was positive, and the summer edition would be distributed to all households in the area. 

· There was a need to plan activities during the summer holidays, and work was being undertaken with the Youth Service to produce a leaflet promoting local activities/ events which would be available.

· Over 50s event to be held on Thursday, 5th April, at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, from 10.00 a.m., till 2.00 p.m.

· Event involving music, street dance and other art activities to be held on Kenyon Estate, on Sunday, 6th May, 2007, which had been organised by the Lowry Arts Team.

· Youth Task Group/Open Spaces Task Group - there was a need to recruit new community members to attend or link into the Task Groups, meetings were held every two months, and travel expenses, including taxis or car mileage for members would be provided.

· Open Spaces Group - at the last meeting of the Open Spaces Group, an update was provided in relation to works commissioned under the £100,000 budget devolved in relation to road safety issues, and ideas for road safety improvements had already been identified, and further suggestions would be sought, and a special meeting of the Executive Group would be arranged, to be held in May, 2007, to assess priorities.

The Chairman referred to the proposed rebuild of Walkden High School, and indicated that a consultation exercise would be undertaken with regard to the facilities for community use, as there was a need to establish what local people would like to see available at the school, any ideas were welcomed, and anyone who would like to be involved in the process should contact himself.

Adrian Dunning reported that the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee had established a small group, to discuss such issues, and it was hoped that the same would occur for this area.

Reference was made to (a) St. George’s R.C. High School, and whether any further information was available, (b) the Longshaw site, and concerns with regard to that process, as despite opposition by local residents, the school was still amalgamated with Joseph Eastham High School, and (c) the interest shown by Balfour Beaty in St. George’s School, as they had recently introduced a modern apprenticeship for its pupils.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT an update with regard to St. George’s R.C. High School be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee, as and when available.

97.
PEEL PARK MASTERPLAN
Chad Jones reported on the process leading up to the production of the Peel Park Masterplan, the key priorities and options identified for improvements, arising from public consultation, and the estimates for the suggested works.

Councillor Alice Smyth indicated that the proposed improvements to Peel Park would be valuable to the community, as the park had suffered from drugs/alcohol misuse and anti-social behaviour in the past, and people were now working extremely hard to ensure that it would become a fantastic facility for the area.

Reference was made to (a) whether lockable gates/perimeter fencing would be provided at the park, (b) the improved lighting at the park, and its positive impact, (c) the proposed cost of the improvements, and the need for a commitment to be provided to ensure that the park was maintained to a decent standard, and whether funding was available for this, and (d) the need for the police to be involved in the proposed improvements at an early stage. 

Chad Jones indicated that (i) if it was considered that lockable gates/perimeter fencing was needed, this would be included within the list of priorities, (ii) the improved lighting at the park, and the provision of CCTV would improve the environment, (iii) it was hoped that there would be a Park Ranger for Peel Park, and (iv) the issues with regard to future maintenance had been taken on board.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) the City Council had committed resources to enable a masterplan for Peel Park to be produced, (b) a variety of funding opportunities were being investigated to enable the improvements to be undertaken, (c) the development of a Friends Group for the park would be crucial, as this would assist in attracting additional resources, (d) it had been proven that incidents of vandalism would reduce if activities were provided, (e) local residents had been involved in producing the masterplan, and it was a long term vision, with an aim to reclaim the park for the community, and (f) there was a commitment from the Environment Directorate to work on a maintenance programme.

Sylvia Phillips indicated that the City Council were not responsible for causing the vandalism to the park, and there was a need to put faith in local people, to ensure that the proposed improvements would be undertaken, which would enable a valuable facility to be provided, to which families could visit.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Chad Jones be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT Chad Jones and all officers involved in the production of the Peel Park Masterplan be thanked for all their hard work.

98.
HOMESTART

Lynn Meadowcroft provided (a) information with regard to Homestart, which was a voluntary organisation which offered regular support, friendship and practical help to young families under stress in their own homes, and (b) examples of a number of cases which were being supported by Homestart, and indicated that anyone could be referred to the organisation providing they had at least one child under five years of age.

John Mullen indicated that he had referred a number of people to Homestart, the services provided by them were remarkable, and the feedback had always been extremely positive.

Reference was made to (i) Homestart and how they linked to Surestart, and the difference between the two organisations, and (ii) future funding.

Lynn Meadowcroft reported that (a) Homestart worked in partnership with Surestart, and joint visits were often undertaken, and the decision was left to the family concerned to decide which services would suit them, (b) a lottery bid had been submitted, which was successful, which enabled Homestart to provide services citywide, and it was hoped that mainstream funding would be available in the future, and (c) the majority of work carried out by Homestart was undertaken by volunteers, whereas Surestart had paid employees.

RESOLVED:
THAT Lynn Meadowrcroft be thanked for the information provided.

99.
LIBRARIES AND INFORMATION SERVICE

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.

100.
PROPOSED REDUCTION IN THE SPEED LIMIT - A580 EAST LANCASHIRE ROAD
Andy Devine referred to proposals to reduce the speed limit on the A580 East Lancashire Road, from 60mph to 50mph, and indicated that (a) a consultation exercise would be undertaken during April/May, 2007, seeking support for the proposed reduction in the speed limit, (b) the establishment of a Drive Safe Partnership, to ensure that people drive within the speed limit was currently being investigated, and (c) following the consultation period, there was a legal process to be undertaken, and if no objections were received to the proposed reduction in the speed limit, it was hoped that it would be introduced by December, 2007, however, if objections were submitted, it may not be introduced until April/May, 2008.

Adrian Dunning indicated that Members of the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee had resolved to support the proposed reduction in the speed limit.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Andy Devine be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT the proposed reduction in the speed limit on the A580 East Lancashire Road, be supported.

101.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP


HELD ON 12TH MARCH, 2007
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meeting held on 12th March, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, made at its meeting held on 12th March, 2007, be endorsed.

102.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Community Committee Newsletter.

· Total of 18 Police Community Support Officers by 1st May, 2007.

· Youth Service Projects.

· Over 50s event.

· Peel Park Masterplan.

· Support for the reduction in the speed limit on the A580 East Lancashire Road.

103.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 4TH JUNE, 2007

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be the Annual General Meeting, at which there would need to be the election of the Chair and Deputy Chair for the Municipal Year 2007/08, and it was envisaged that a presentation would also be provided by Chief Superintendent Mulligan, on ‘Safer Neighbourhood Policing - The Proposal for Salford’.



(2) THAT any additional items for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

104.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the following items had been submitted for information:-

· Buile Hill Mansion Proposals.

· Primary Care First - A Consultation - Consultation Event 10th April, 2007.

105.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 4th June, 2007, at James Brindley Primary School, Parr Fold Avenue, Walkden, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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